
 

Newsletter 

10th December 2021 

Dear Parents/Carers,  
 
It’s been another busy week at Holy Cross. We’ve had Christmas lunches, the Year 
2 Carol Concert, our Christmas jumper day today and Greek day in Year 5. 
Children in Reception and Year 1 sang the Nativity with great enthusiasm and the 
Year 2 children were wonderful in the carol concert. Thank you to the children 
who made it so special and all the staff and parents who have also worked so hard 
to prepare them. We were very proud of the children who helped us to continue in 
our preparations during this season of Advent. 
 
Reconciliation 
Years 4, 5 and 6 celebrated the Sacrament of Reconciliation with Father Bernard 
this week as part of their preparation for Christmas. We are very grateful to 
have our Parish Priest so involved with our school. 
 
Year 2 Carol Concert 
What a fantastic Carol Concert by Year 2 on Tuesday. They sang beautifully and 
captured the essence of Christmas through their retelling of the birth of Jesus. This took a lot of planning and 
required plenty of support from parents so thank you to all involved. 
 
Christmas lunches 
Children throughout the school enjoyed a sumptuous Christmas dinner this week. There were plenty of smiles 
and laughter and a great seasonal atmosphere as the children pulled crackers and listened to Christmas music. A 
big thank you to Denise and her team of catering staff and the mid-day assistants who did a great job in         
ensuring that it all ran smoothly. 
 
Reception 2022 Applications 
Applications for Reception September 2022 must be made by 15th January 2022.  To apply go to 
https://www.essex.gov.uk/apply-for-a-primary-school-place . A Supplementary Information also 
needs to be completed. These are available from the school office 
 
Year 5 Greek Day 
On Wednesday 8th December 2021, Year 5 dressed up and travelled back in time to experience   
activities inspired by life in Ancient Greece. We enjoyed a variety of craft activities, including  
painting the shields we made during our trip to Burwell House, decorating them with patterns 
influenced by Ancient Greek artwork. The class learned about the architecture of the Ancient 
Greek temples and made Ancient Greek facades. As well as the complexities of the Greek       
alphabet, writing our names in Greek. Meanwhile, groups of children prepared delicious Greek 
food in the cooking room. A wonderful Ariston (Greek lunch) was enjoyed in the afternoon.   
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Christmas Calendar of Events 

 

Monday 13th December 

Reception Christmas panto (12pm to 3pm) 

Year 3 bring Pyjamas in to school 

Year 4 wear Pyjamas to school  

Tuesday 14th December  

Year 5 and 6 Christmas panto (12pm to 3pm) 

Wednesday 15th December 

Year 1 and Year 2 panto (12pm to 3pm) 

Thursday 16th December 

Year 3 and Year 4 panto (12pm to 3pm) 

Friday 18th December 

Last day of term.  

Finish times are as follows: 

Reception at 1.15pm from the Reception playground 

Rest of the school 1.30pm from the main playground 

Christmas Cards  

The Christmas card post box will open on Wednesday 1st December and will be located 
outside the school office door. Please remind your children to post their cards here and 
not to hand them out in class. They will be collected, sorted and delivered to the correct 
classes. Please remember to write the name of the child and the class they are in on the 
envelope.  



COVID-19  

The way that Covid is managed in schools has changed from September. Please find a flowchart below which   
illustrates the self-isolation and testing guidance for children. 



Gospel Values Awards   

The Gospel Value this week is...  

 Integrity 

  - honesty, truth-telling  

“You will be brought before kings and governors 
because of my name. This will give you an      
opportunity to testify.” (21: 12-13) “Now you 
Pharisees clean the outside of the cup” (11:39) 

 

Congratulations to the following children who received the Gospel values certificate this week. 

 1DG: Joshua Agboola    1S: Medeina Kucinskaite  

 2HD: Riley O’Sullivan    2PT: Feodora Benghea 

 3N:  Mahayla Hackett    3R: Ella Thorpe 

 4C: Vicky Portaro    4E:   

 5G:  Lucia Pintilei    5S: Caitlin Masambique   

 6CN:  Ronel Sofuwa    6E: Lily Vetori 

   

 

Times Tables Rockstars 

Congratulations to the following children for trying really hard with their times tables this week. 

 

2HD: Liliana Smaglo    2PT: Diale Ebhabha  

3N: Ella Tanu     3R: Sean O’Connor 

4C: Olivia Jarczewska    4E:   Helith Alkegamage 

5G: Lehna Ajong    5S: Marian Marti 

6CN: Otto Colussi    6E: Lily Vetori   



RELIGIOUS LIFE AT HOLY CROSS 

 

 

 

Based on the gospel for 12 December, Third Sunday of Advent: Luke 3:10-18  

John the Baptist places a demanding expectation before the people of his day. His words are     

direct, clear and explicit: share what you have, be honest, do not oppress people.  

Bissajit lives in Bangladesh with his mother Nomita and sister Sonia. The family live season-to-

season, always in fear of losing their home and crops to the cyclones, storms and floods so common 

in their area. Yet Bissajit lives just the kind of life of open-handed generosity that John the      

Baptist speaks of today. As his sister Sonia says: 

“If he earns one taka and he hears about someone else who need one taka, he’ll give it away. He 

puts other people first. One winter my mother bought him a t-shirt to protect him from the cold 

weather. The very next day he came across a boy who was trembling in the cold without enough 

clothes. So my brother took off the t-shirt and gave it to the boy.”  

This coming Sunday is Gaudete Sunday (Latin for ‘rejoice’). As we dwell on the words of John the 

Baptist and the example of Bissajit, we are reminded of the joy that is offered to us in             

living out the gospel, in the concrete actions of sharing and loving that bring new life to the world 

and to us.  

 
Gracious God, 

we thank you for your gifts.  

Teach us to trust you  

more than possessions or wealth.  

Give us generous hearts, 

inspire us to share what we have  

and work for justice, 

so that all people may flourish  

and live in dignity. 

Amen. 

“If anyone has two tunics he must share with the man who has none, and the one 

with something to eat must do the same.”  

The Words of Pope Francis 
 
Advent is a journey towards Bethlehem. May we let ourselves be drawn by the light 
of God made man  











New Christmas Menu Week 2     Diary Dates 

 

Happy Birthday this week to…  

Sarah Ciotoi, Paris Goddard,  Lucian Rogozinski, Nana Prempeh, Zachery Timbrell,  
Vicky Portaro,  Miles Agyei-Frimpong. 

Merit Certificates: 

  

1DG:  Eddie Cox, for working so hard especially maths and R.E.   

1S:  Christabel Nyarko-Mensah, for lovely work using 3D and 2D shapes 

2HD:  The whole of 2HD, for an amazing Year 2 Nativity performance! 

2PT:   The whole of 2PT, for lovely singing in our Carol concert 

3N:  Toby Marsh-Gray, for his amazing progress in reading 

3R:  Hector Onwurah, for always working hard and participating in class discussions 

4C:  Jermaine Ondiege, for his super basketball skill in P.E. 

4E:  Thomas Hyde, for writing words for a song in his own time at home after our Cine-Literacy in class  

5G:  James Jeffrey, for his enthusiasm and fantastic effort during our Greek Day 

5S:  Luciann Henry, for her fantastic attitude to  learning  

6CN:  Andrew Burns, for his amazing effort and enthusiasm with her argument writing 

6E:  Evilijia Kucinskaite, for brilliant work about the evolution of Galapagos tortoises 

Monday 13th December 

 Reception Panto  

Years 3 and 4 Hot Chocolate - 
Polar Express Party 

Please download our News & Events 

App for dates for the year. Details 

are available on the schools website 

under News & Events at 

www.holycross-pri.essex.sch.uk    

Tuesday 14th December 

Year 5 & 6 Panto 

 

Wednesday 15th December 

Years 1 & 2 Panto 

House Points 

Congratulations to the   
winning house St David 

Friday 17th December 

Last Day of Term 

Reception finish at 1.15 

Rest of School finish 1.30 

 

Thursday 16th December  

Years 3 & 4 Panto 


